
Normalcy is returning.  
Praise the Lord! 

Got some great things happening this 
summer. Would love your prayers as 
we minister this summer and prepare 
for the fall. 
 
First: We are helping run classes for 
our staff’s theological development. 
This summer Dan is leading the team 
of TA’s and helping TA one of the 
new staff classes. Please pray that our 
staff would be more prepared to 
minister well after these courses.  

Second: With an organization in town that is reaching out to the poorer areas of 
downtown some of the UTSA basketball team and I will be helping put on a 
basketball camp on the 12th. This is the first time some of the efforts we’ve been 
making with the team are moving toward impact outside of the team. We believe that 
this is one of the benefits of working with athletes—they have such a platform that 
can be used to reach and minister to others. Pray that nothing would get in the way of 
this happening this Saturday. 
 
Third: Please pray that we’d have many open doors with different teams this fall. 
This past year has been obviously very difficult—especially to launch new works.  
We are trusting God to be set up for launching well this fall. Please pray for the 
different teams at UTSA and Trinity University in particular.  
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Notes from Dan and DeAnn 

A resource for men:  

The White River Rendezvous was a conference that I (Dan) wanted to go to for ten 
years. I finally was able to attend with a couple of my co-laborers in AIA. David 
English spoke on the stages of a man’s life. I would really recommend his content. 
You can hear some of his content here: https://davidaenglish.com/listen/   

The Pandemic Beard!  


